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Response to Scene 
The use of lights and sirens can be dangerous to both responders and the general public 
alike.  EMS personnel should use lights and sirens based on sound judgment and 
justification, and all applicable State and local laws must be adhered to.   
 

1. All 9-1-1 calls will be responded to with lights and sirens unless: 
• The use of lights and sirens would create a danger to the ambulance crew or 

general public that outweighs the severity of the patient’s condition if known.   
• The dispatching agency has verified that use of lights and sirens is not needed. 
• Another EMS responder, known to the ambulance crew, is on scene and has 

verified that lights and siren response is not needed. 
 

2. All inter-facility transfers, including nursing home calls, will be responded to 
without lights and sirens unless: 
• The facility requests an emergent response. 
• The patient’s condition is urgent or life-threatening. 
• The EMS provider believes that lights and sirens response is appropriate. 

 
Response from Scene 
There are very few situations that require a lights and sirens transport to a hospital.  The 
overall goal is safe transport for the patient and crew.  It should be assumed that transport 
will be without lights and sirens unless the primary care provider has determined that 
delayed transport will be detrimental to the patient. 
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Disclaimer: 
The protocols have been developed by the North Dakota Department of Health are meant to be used as general guidance for 
developing protocols for individual emergency medical services agencies. These sample protocols are not meant to be medical or legal 
advice; nor do they establish standards of care. Each emergency medical services agency must tailor protocols based on their specific 
needs or capabilities. Local medical directors must be consulted with and approve any protocol(s) prior to becoming operational in an 
emergency medical services agency. directors must be consulted with and approve any protocol(s) prior to becoming operational in an 
emergency medical services agency. The North Dakota Department of Health make no representation on the accuracy of information 
contained herein and accepts no liability for any loss or damage arising from any content error or omission. 
 
 


